
Feedback is the regular (twice termly) newsletter for students, parents and staff at The Warwick School - with copy also 

being emailed and distributed to our linked schools and to our many community partners. 

Please see  the recent and back copies on display during your tour to learn more about the studentsô (and the schoolôs) 

many achievements and the many exciting things that happen here throughout the school year. 
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Starting somewhere new can bring about great 

anxiety and worry regardless of experience 

and age; how we cope with these transitions in 

our life depends very much on our own coping 

abilities but more importantly on the way you 

are welcomed and inducted into the new envi-

ronment.  I have been warmly welcomed by 

staff, students and parents to The Warwick 

School and as a result have quickly settled into 

the óWarwickian Wayô.   The Warwick School 

has always had a special place in my heart 

because it was where I began teaching as a PE 

teacher, nearly twenty years ago.  I am  hon-

oured to have had the chance to return as the 

Headteacher and feel immensely privileged to 

be able to undertake this important role.   

 

Over the past two weeks I have been impressed by the high standards that I have seen across 

the school.  Students come to school prepared, focussed and ready to learn.  They are in-

volved in their learning and want to do well.  The staff and students all have one focus and 

that is to óstrive for excellenceô, óEvery Lesson, Every Dayô.  It is a hard challenge but I believe 

that every young person has the ability to fulfil their potential with the right teaching, support 

and guidance.  The team of staff at The Warwick School are both talented and committed to 

every child and this will give them all the very best chances of success.   

 

Outside of lessons there are a wide variety of enrichment activities already taking place with 

students involved in Duke of Edinburgh, music, sports, dance and science clubs, to name but 

a few.  It is also encouraging to see groups of students take on positions of responsibility as 

prefects, mentors or part of the Interact Club.   

This is going to be a very exciting year and I look forward to meeting families of old and new 

and sharing our journey with you.  Please feel free to visit at any time,            

 Miss K Oakley 

 

 

Although the changes to GCSE 

examinations and grading this 

year made it impossible to judge 

what the actual progress 

outcome will be, we are pleased 

to announce that attainment has 

come in very much in line with 

predictions, with 46% of students 

attaining a Grade 4 or higher in 

English and Maths. We would 

expect this to place us around 

the national average for 

progress.  

Other notable figures are;  

14% of all grades were the 

equivalent of the old A* and A 

grades. Whilst the average point 

score per qualification was 4.0, 

equivalent to an old Grade C.  

  

We must extend particular 

congratulations to the following 

students: Joel Aston and Amy 

Bartlett , each of whom attained 

10 GCSEs at Grades 7 to 9. (the 

old A* - A grades) with Joel 

achieving 5 grades 9s. Nadya 

Trasheva attained 9 grades at 7 -9 

and Elisabeth Adefisoye, Yasmin 

Maguire -Carter and Faythe -

Louise Parsons achieved 7 of the 

highest grades each.  

  

We are delighted for all of our 

Year 11 cohort, whose effort and 

ability enabled them to achieve 

the grades securing college 

placements.  
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On Friday 13th July 2018, we made a scorching hot journey up to 

London Bridge for a History and Geography Day. The Old Oper-

ating theatre was found in the 1960s in the attic of the Old St 

Thomasô Hospital and was used for surgery in the Victorian peri-

od. We enjoyed a talk about the impact of antiseptic and anaes-

thetic, we then went on a Cholera Walk around Southwark so 

students could understand how much our understanding of hy-

giene has improved our health. We enjoyed lunch on the South-

bank and visited the impressive HMS Belfast in the afternoon. 

Students walked around this WW2 battle ship and enjoyed pre-

tending to be a sailor from the time.  

 

Miss Meade, History. 

Our annual  Events Day ran on 13th July 2018. All stu-

dents  had to take part in an activity. Two teachers 

provide a write up of their day.  

Year 10 students got a taste of some of the challenges that lie 

ahead of them in the workplace, as more than 20 volunteers 

from a wide range of businesses both local and further afield, 

visited the school to spend the day with them.  

Our special thanks as always go to Willis Towers Watson who 

make it financially possible to run with their generous funding. 

 

Mrs Loughran, Business  

 
 

On 21st and 22nd of June after weeks of intense rehearsal, the Key Stage 3 Drama Club performed their version of William Shake-

speareôs ó A Midsummer Nightôs Dreamô to a sell-out audience. Students from Years 7, 8 and 9 demonstrated their remarkable act-

ing talents, in the classic tale of love and fairy magic, with a modern twist. Alex Kemp, who played Oberon said ñ I enjoyed being 

able to perform one of my favourite plays with my friends. I also enjoyed meeting students from other years whilst doing the playò. 

 

Congratulations to ; Finlay Strain, Alec Gee, Bethany Ciccone, Will Gooenough, Leon Patey, Amy Shuttleworth, Amy Fundell, Anna 

Fitzgerals, Luke Orchard, Sam Gregory, Caitlin Lewis, Matei Tenche, Archie Cooper, Amanda Banon-Evans, Edua Borberly, Evelyn 

Lunt, Alex Kemp, Rosanna Ciccone, Chole Wells, Hollie Burns, Violet Maguire- Carter, Sofia English and Liam McDonald on a 

wonderful and entertaining performance. 
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Mrs Kendall Writes: 

At the beginning of July,  Mr Smith and I went with twelve Y11 students to Nepal. Our 

trip with Adventure Lifesigns was the culmination of two years of fundraising, includ-

ing a Murder Mystery Evening. Here teachers, support staff and students took on 

roles of villains and victims, throwing themselves into their parts.in order to outwit 

the audience of detectives and amateur sleuths. Car boot sales and hours of bag pack-

ing in Sainsburyôs helped the students with the rest of their fund raising for the amaz-

ing trip. Having arrived in Kathmandu students were soon getting to grips with run-

ning a budget and navigating the chaotic and bustling city. A visit to the Monkey 

Temple (the Swayambhunath Stupa) not only introduced us to lots of cheeky mem-

bers of the community but also afforded us spectacular views of the city (paid for by a 

climb of 365 steps).  

We then left Kathmandu to go to our project, a little village school in the Kathmandu 

Valley. Our welcome to the school was certainly memorable ï a band played, students 

and teachers lined the entrance and we were donned with beautiful flower garlands 

and red tika dots on our foreheads. Our students threw themselves into the spirit of 

the event by leading the dancing. 

It was a privilege to work at the little school, teaching, creating resources, painting 

buildings and enabling showers and electric lights to be installed to benefit, not only 

the students, but the local community.  

Our studentsô resilient Warwickian spirit enabled them to deal with the monsoon 

weather and basic facilities. They were showering in the rain, cooling down in the 

river alongside a Buffalo and adjusting to the different culture. Whilst on the trek up 

the Valley, the strong bonds developed between the group ensured that our students 

supported and encouraged each other and helped everyone to achieve success as they 

completed the final day in high spirits. 

Mr Smith and myself were extremely proud of the students , their conduct and inter-

action with the people we met, as well as their ability to cope with the inevitable 

changes involved in such a trip. There are certainly many Nepalese children who will 

remember the visit of the students from Redhill for a long time and of course our own 

students will never forget Nepal. 

 

The History department completed a World War One Battlefields trip to Ypres at the end of 

last term. This was a trip solely focused on trench medicine which is linked to their first 

exam paper on óMedicine through Time. The trip involved students tracking three real life 

stories and visiting where the men were treated and discovering what happened to them. 

Students learned different treatment methods and also the many problems that the medics 

faced.  In the evening students took part in the last post ceremony, where we were treated to 

a traditional New Zealand Haka (which was very unusual!)  

 

Mrs Blackwell, Head of Humanities.  
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